

ĐỀ MINH HỌA
Môn: Tiếng Anh - Lớp 10.

Thời gian làm bài: 45 phút, không tính thời gian phát đề

I. PHẦN TRẮC NGHIỆM
LISTENING

Listen to a girl asking for information about a coach trip to Edinburgh and decide whether the statements are true (T) or false (F). You will hear the recording twice. (1.0 point)

Statements	T	F
Question 1: The girl will have to pay £5 for her ticket.		
Question 2: The girl will get on the coach outside the library.		
Question 3: The coach will be at the girl's stop at 8:45 a.m.		
Question 4: In Edinburgh, the girl will visit the castle and cathedral.		

You will hear the manager of a shop leaving a message for a customer. Listen and choose the correct answer A, B, C, or D to complete each of the following questions. You will hear the recording twice. (1.0 point)

Question 5: What is the size of the boots that Anna wants to buy?

- A. 37 B. 38 C. 39 D. 40

Question 6: What colour does she like?

- A. green B. black C. yellow D. white

Question 7: If the shop weren't having a sale, Anna would have to pay _____ for her boots.

- A. £40 B. £45 C. £65 D. £105

Question 8: The boots are made of _____.

- A. cotton B. synthetic fibres C. leather D. silk

LANGUAGE

Choose the letter A, B, C or D sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions (0,5 point).

Question 9: A. donate B. apply C. provide D. study

Question 10: A. romantic B. beautiful C. positive D. chemical

Choose the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions (1,5 point).

Question 11: Thomas Edison, Benjamin Franklin, James Watt are among of the greatest _____ of all time.

- A. inventions B. inventiveness C. inventors D. invents

Question 12: The girls were chatting _____ the boys were playing games.

- A. when B. while C. during D. at the same time

Question 13: A lot of generous businessmen have _____ valuable contributions to helping needy people.

- A. done B. taken C. made D. given

Question 14: The students _____ the topic when the bell rang.

A. discuss B. have discussed C. were discussing D. are discussing

Question 15: We hope that students themselves will enjoy taking part _____ the projects.

A. in B. on C. at D. for

Question 16: Scientists have invented artificially intelligent computer systems _____ of answering questions posed in natural language.

A. able B. aware C. capable D. fond

READING

Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D to complete the passage (1,0 point).

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

Since the invention of the Internet, the world has become a different place. People are sending messages, apparently up to 60 billion a day, and it usually takes only seconds to deliver them. (1) _____ are we now forgetting how to communicate face-to-face? Without a doubt, there are some challenges, but there are also examples of when the Internet has changed someone's life for the better. Look at Tara Taylor's case, a mother (2) _____ lives in the USA. When she uploaded a photo of her daughter to Facebook, a friend (3) _____ a problem with one of the child's eyes, so Tara took her to the doctor. It turned out that the girl had a rare disease, but her sight was saved! The story of communication is, in many (4) _____, the story of the human race. We have always shared knowledge and built relationships, whatever means of communication we use.

(Adapted from High Note)

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|-------------|------------|
| 1. A. For | B. But | C. Although | D. Since |
| 2. A. which | B. when | C. who | D. whose |
| 3. A. developed | B. avoided | C. created | D. spotted |
| 4. A. ways | B. paths | C. roads | D. routes |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

European Union, almost 100 million citizens of all ages invest **their** time, talents and money to make a positive contribution to their community by volunteering in civil society organisations, youth clubs, hospitals, schools, in sport clubs, etc. For the Commission, volunteering is an active expression of civic participation which strengthens common European values such as solidarity and social cohesion. Volunteering also provides important learning opportunities, because involvement in voluntary activities can provide people with new skills and competences that can even improve their employability. This is especially important at this time of economic crisis. Volunteering plays an important role in sectors as varied and diverse as education, youth, culture, sport, environment, health, social care, consumer protection, humanitarian aid, development policy, research, equal opportunities and external relations.

Objectives of the Year.

1. To create an enabling and facilitating environment for volunteering in the EU;
2. To empower volunteer organisations and improve the quality of volunteering;
3. To reward and recognise volunteering activities; and
4. To raise awareness of the value and importance of volunteering.

The Commission expects that the European Year of Volunteering will lead to an Increase In volunteering and to greater awareness of its added value, and that it will highlight the link between voluntary **engagement** at local level and its significance in the wider European context.

(EU Citizenship Portal)

1. What does the word "**their**" in paragraph 1 refer to?

- A. talents B. organisations C. citizens D. schools

2. According to the passage, why does volunteering provide important learning opportunities?

- A. Because it helps connect people to others.
B. Because it gives people a sense of being involved in a community.
C. Because it provides people with chances to learn from the differences.
D. Because people have opportunities to gain new skills and competences.

3. Which of the following does NOT belong to Objectives of the Year?

- A. Improving the quality of volunteering
B. Encouraging volunteering activities
C. Facilitating volunteering in the EU
D. Raising awareness of value of social relationships.

4. The word "**engagement**" in the last paragraph is closest in meaning to _____.

- A. marriage B. involvement C. vow D. appointment

WRITING

Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction (0,5 point).

Question 25: Are you looking forwards to go on a picnic this weekend?

- A B C D

Question 26: She didn't have a good meal since she came here.

- A B C D

II. PHẦN TỰ LUẬN

Rewrite the following sentences, beginning as shown, without changing their meaning (0,5 point)

Question 27: It's five years since I last spoke to you

-> I haven't

Question 28: It is necessary to master English.

-> Mastering

Write a paragraph of 100 - 120 words about the benefits of the Internet.

You can use the following as suggestions:

- + communication
- + entertainment
- + easily get access to the information
- + ...